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1. Bluecurrent (formerly Vector Metering) welcomes the Gas Industry Company’s (Gas Industry Co)
consultation on its proposed Changes to Gas Governance Arrangements – Statement of Proposal (SoP),
dated 15 December 2023.

2. Bluecurrent broadly supports the improvements to the regulatory framework proposed by Gas
Industry Co in the SoP to support the progress of market-led activities. These proposals relate to:

• the rollout of advanced gas metering infrastructure;
• the introduction of D+1 (daily allocation) into the Gas Downstream Reconciliation Rules

(Reconciliation Rules);
• the potential injection of renewable gases (biomethane and hydrogen) into gas distribution

systems;
• minor and technical changes; and
• non-regulatory changes.

3. As a provider of advanced metering services in the gas sector, Bluecurrent is highly mindful of the
critical role advanced gas meters play in enabling greater efficiency and transparency in market
processes. The proposed improvements in the SoP, mostly enabled by advanced gas meters, will help
establish a robust foundation for an orderly transition of the gas sector, as part of the wider transition
to a highly renewables-based energy system, while ensuring energy affordability during the transition.

4. We set out our responses to the questions in the SoP, which capture our views on the above proposals
in more detail, using the submission template provided for this consultation (attached). We note that
most of these proposals have already been discussed to various extents in previous consultations and
in industry working groups, including the Advanced Gas Metering Infrastructure (AGMI) Working
Group and the Downstream Allocation Working Group (DAWG).

5. Bluecurrent would be happy to further discuss with Gas Industry Co any aspects of our submission, or
share our experience in deploying advanced gas meters in New Zealand. Please contact Luz Rose
(Senior Regulatory and Policy Partner) at  in the first instance.

6. No part of this submission is confidential, and we are happy for Gas Industry Co to publish it in its
entirety.

Yours sincerely 

Neil Williams 
Chief Executive 














